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Parent Council Zoom meeting 18thJune 2020

Attendees: Margaret Johns, Katy Leamy, Kirsten Patience, Audrey Templeton, Marion McCallum, Fiona Cameron, Laura Marshall, Marion Courtney, Clare Dignall, Janice Earl-Summers, Claire Swan, Ros Milligan, Dorthe Davidson (minutes), Pauline Stafford, Leigh Maybury, Katrine Bussey, Kirsteen Sullivan, Jennifer Strang, Lisa Robertson, Alison Currie, Vikki Gallagher
Apologies: Harry Cartmill, Joanna Morgan, Kay Taylor and Dawn Roden

Welcome to our last parent council meeting of this school year, and a warm welcome to parents who joined the meeting for the first time. We hope to see you back at our Annual General Meeting on Thurday 27th August 2020 at 7pm.

Update from Margaret Johns:
A blended learning model is planned for when our children return to school on 12th August. It’s a learning model with a mixture of learning at school and learning at home to allow for smaller learning groups and social distancing.
The same days have been selected for siblings at primary and secondary school – for school days and home learning.
If your child is attending school on Mon/Wed – they get taught by their teacher on Monday and consolidate their learning at home on Tuesday, then return for a new day of learning on Wednesday and consolidate learning at home again on the Thursday. Learning packs will be prepared by the teacher for the children to work on at home – so no online learning on those days. On Fridays West Lothian Council will provide online STEM teaching (science, technology, engineering & math).
If your child is attending school on Tue/Thu – they have home learning on a Monday, in school with their teacher on Tuesday, consolidate their learning at home on Wednesday and back to school Thursday. Their teacher will also provide learning packs to be worked on at home. Fridays STEM learning online.
With learning packs being provided, it should cut down on parent input with home learning.
Children should NOT bring in a school bag – all learning materials will be provided at school – they can however bring in a lunch bag/box.
Learning groups – going from 15 classes to 24 learning groups – 9-10 children per group (max 13) – each learning group will have 1 teacher and 1 pupil support worker. Every child will have a friend in their learning group where possible. They will stay together in their little bubble all the time – learning, breaks, lunch. More intensive learning can take place in smaller groups.
PE – will be delivered outside by Mr Jeffries in shorter bursts – children can attend school in outdoor PE clothes on the day they have PE.
Our children with Additional Support Needs will continue to receive support at school and at home when doing home learning.
A detailed risk assessment has been drawn up covering: cleanliness, hand hygiene, sanitising stations, additional hand washing and social distancing. This can be made available on request.
Deep clean – an Electrostatic deep clean (where every surface is sprayed to destroy bacteria) was done before staff returned to school on 11th June. An additional deep clean will be done before the children return to school on 12th August. Deep cleaning will then continue every 28 days. The school cleaners have been given new special cleaning products to use between the deep cleans.
School day
Start time may change and be staggered - end time will stay the same (will be confirmed next week in letter to parents)
Break-time: Children stay in learning groups in certain areas – each day 200 children will attend school – breaks will be staggered at 10.15am and 10.30am – around 100 children at each break.
Lunches – children will eat outside in their learning groups or in their classrooms if raining. Children can bring in their packed lunches – children receiving free school meals can get a hot or cold meal.
The dining room will be used as a quarantine area for deliveries (72hrs) – so cannot be used by the children.
Childcare provision
Keyworker and vulnerable childcare provision will be delivered until August – no decisions have been made yet past August. 
ELC and childcare will be looked at in phase 3 – no start date confirmed yet. 
During the summer break Balbardie Primary is the only venue available for collection of free school meals.
Holidays
Our children are returning to school a week earlier than planned – one extra week holiday could possibly be added in June 2021 – this will be confirmed in the new holiday calendar which should be issued on 23rd June 2020.
Next week:
Monday 22nd June:
P1 to P6 can collect their school reports – times noted in group call.
Mrs White will be in school if anyone would like to buy some new school uniform items – only cash or cheques accepted please. 
P7 Oscars – 2pm online through MS Teams (approx. 45mins) – will also be added to Balbardie’s YouTube channel for later viewing.
Wednesday 23rd June:
P7 celebration – children to attend at their allocated time slot – they will also collect their report card, year book and any Oscar awards.
Other items discussed:
Prior to the children returning to school it would be helpful if a social distancing reminder can go out to the children – class teachers will post video on Balbardie YouTube channel and MS Teams.
P4 children will get login details to MS Teams before they return to school.
P5 residential trip was moved to September – MJ will look into getting it postponed.
P7 residential camp refund – school has been in touch with the insurance company several times, and they have still not received the funds back yet to pass onto parents – the school has now involved WLC. School will keep parents updated.
PEF funding will still be available during the next school year.
End of year treasurer report has been prepared – Parent Council main account balance: £2796.23. School Float account balance £2866.86 – full breakdown will be available on the school website shortly. A massive thank you to parents who have helped our fundraising efforts over the years, we have been able to gift the school £5000 towards the new playground equipment.
The food trolley at Balbardie has been well used and MJ thanked parents for their kind donations. The food trolley will stop on 19th June.  A big thank you to Mrs Sheena Earl who has been knitting and selling beautiful rainbow badges round Bathgate – she has donated the fantastic sum of £316 to the food trolley and school funds.
Uniform recycle – due to the current situation and contamination risk, we are unable to have our end of term uniform recycle event at school. Parents can swap with each other using the parent Facebook page if they wish, or hold onto the uniform items until it is safe to bring them into school.
Jennifer ended the meeting by thanking Parent Council, parents and staff for their kind messages, flowers, gifts and visits after David passed away. Amazing support has been received from Miss Henderson and Mrs Harrison during this difficult time.
This was Audrey Templeton’s last parent council meeting after many years at Balbardie. Her son is moving up to High School – thank you for everything you have done and helped with over the years. We will still see each other at float club.
After many years on the parent council and a few years as Chair this is also the end of my time at Balbardie as my daughter moves to Bathgate Academy after the summer break. I have thoroughly enjoyed my time at Balbardie as a parent helper and a member of parent council. See you at the AGM on 27th August (Dorthe Davidson)
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